Burnaby Tennis Club
Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, June 19th, 2013
Present                           
 Gary Sutherland - Tournament Director                                 
 Geoff Lakeman – Vice President 
Hazel Padula – Ladies League                                                               
 David Pel – Director at Large   

George McLachrie – Membership Director  
 Larry Melnyk – President    
Val Cuthbert – Secretary  

Susan Youde – Social
Graham Youde, Operations  

Absent

Barbara Dochery – Junior Development

Approval of draft agenda
 Hazel moved that the draft agenda be approved.   Graham seconded the motion.  Motion approved. 

Adoption of the Minutes from May 15th, 2013.   
Hazel moved that the minutes be adopted, Graham seconded the motion.  Motion approved.   

Business arising from the May 15th, 2013 Minutes  

· The monitoring/evaluation Head Pro document has been discussed and finalized with Glen.

· Early Bird Fees will be added to the Membership fees due on the form that is sent out to members to renew.   There will also be information included on the early bird program.

· The outdoor light switches have been replaced and those lights are now on.  The City will be replacing the burned out lights in August.  The switch could go out at any time.  Glen will be given the phone number of the person to contact if this happens. 

· Anyone who wishes to rent the courts needs to go through the City for this.  

· The Club is up to date in their Registration as a Society.

· Glen’s contract is ready for signatures.
· Barb’s name will be added for cheque signing.  

· David is still following up on the early birds who have not paid yet.  The majority have now paid. 

Office Manager Report 
· The membership renewal form should be finalized in August.
· There is full staffing for the summer. 
· Action item:  The office will hand out information with the club membership fees at the Burnaby Open.  George will provide the wording.  
· Action item:  Rae will have staff put up signs regarding the Burnaby Open on the courts and around the clubhouse.
Head Pro Report 

1.  Burnaby Open Update 

· The tournament starts in 10 days.  
· 23 student volunteers from various local high schools participated in a short orientation last Saturday.  The shifts are 8 until noon, noon to 4:00 and 4:00 to 8:00. 
Glen plans to have regular club member volunteers with the students who have had previous experience at previous tournaments.   All the students have been sent a work schedule. 
· The bulk e mail that went out to members asking for volunteers has only yielded 6 people.  Glen will send out another request, listing the schedule times, etc. 
· The bank of lights closest to the Clubhouse is now working.  9 lights are still burnt out but that should be manageable.
· The nets and windscreens around the courts need to be fixed, while overall cleaning of debris and pine needles, etc. will be removed early next week.  The City of Burnaby should be there this week to do this.  The City no longer supplies straps for the nets.  Glen will purchase these as required. 

· The new on-line registration system is working well.  Hopefully, that translates into less drop-off entries and cheques to process.

· We are also expanding with 2 wheelchair categories. 

· Glen does not think a P.A. system is needed at the tournament.

· If it rains, courts are available at the Delta Town and Country Club.  

2. Summer camps update

· Glen is offering them every week for the entire summer.  We already have 40 kids enrolled and we are still a month away.

Burnaby Open - Tournament Director Report

· Gary has arranged for a physio therapist to be on site at the tournament to treat any players if required/requested.  They will charge a minimal amount for any first aide supplies. 
· He will purchase ice each day which will be stored in the refrigerator freezers. 
·  All of the students have their level 2 first aide certificate.
· The Burnaby Now will be interviewing Glen during the tournament.  B.C.T.V. will also attend and possibly interview Glen.
Status of Financial Information/Review of information on debentures issued

· David is continuing to follow up on locating the information on the debentures that were issued years ago.  The law firm that handled the debentures was Edwards and Edwards.    
· David is still working on the financial statements.  Action:  He will present them at the next meeting. 
Permanent Feasibility Study 

· There was a concern that club funds were not being spent to upgrade the Club House due to this study.  The current funds should continue to be spent as required as they do not factor into the Permanent Structure expenses. 
· David and George continue to meet with a number of people.  These include a meeting with the Mayor, Burnaby School Board, SFU, etc.
· George plans to meet with Sports Town Indoor Courts as they plan to take down the facility by 2016.  
· The Cameron Tennis Courts are scheduled to be closed this year.  
· There is a group in Coquitlam looking at the feasibility of a permanent structure also.  George/David will be connecting with them.
· George will provide periodic updates on the progress of this study to Board Members.  The next in depth report will be presented at the February 2014 Annual General Meeting.
Membership Director’s Report 

· The Club needs to increase our Burnaby Resident membership above 50%
· George put forward a motion to offer new members who reside in Burnaby a 50% discount on their initiation fee.  David seconded the motion.  Motion carried.   This information will be included on the pamphlet that will be handed out at the Burnaby Open.
· George will be looking into purchasing a 1 page add highlighting membership at BTC.  The cost is $120.00
· Action:  George will look into an ad in the Burnaby Now for August/September. 
Clubhouse Renovations 

· Action Item:  Hazel and Graham will present suggestions for bathroom and kitchen renovations at the next meeting. 
· David’s office is now relocating.  Action:  Hazel will go over to the old office to select a desk and any other office furniture required.
Next Meeting - July 17, 2013
